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Dear parents and friends of Troop 243, 

1. Troop Campout.  This month's camping trip will be held at the Jefferson Sportsman’s Club from November 5th – 7th.  The boys will have the opportunity to apply all they’ve learned about gun safety and complete the requirements for the Rifle or Shotgun Shooting merit badges.  Our merit badge instructors are Bill Manby and George Ebelhart.  Both men have been Certified NRA Rifle and Shotgun Instructors for more than 20 years and both are certified to teach other adult men and women to become NRA Instructors.  They are also registered BSA Rifle and Shotgun Shooting merit badge counselors and have been instructing troops in the Lincoln Heritage Council since 1990. Additionally, both men are lead instructors for the Kentucky Department of Fish and Wildlife and regularly teach Hunter Safety Education.  Special thanks to Mac Barr for coordinating and assisting with instruction and training for these merit badges.
2. Troop Meetings.  Wednesdays.  This month the scouts will finish work on the Shooting merit badges and begin preparations for Winter Camping.

Troop meetings this month will be held at the following times and locations:

Nov 3, 7 PM – Shooting Sports, St. Barnabas
Flower Sale Planning Meeting
Nov 10, 7 PM – Patrol Meetings; No Troop Meeting
Nov 17, 7 PM – Troop Court of Honor, St. Barnabas

Nov 24, 7 PM – Winter Camping, St. Barnabas

3. Troop Court of Honor.   On Wednesday, November 17th, we will have our quarterly Court of Honor where we recognize those scouts who have earned advancements.  In addition, the Troop neckerchief will be awarded to scouts and adult leaders who have earned it.  All families are invited and encouraged to attend in order to make this ceremony special for those being recognized.  Each family is asked to bring either food or drinks to share: If your last name begins with A-N, please bring a snack, dessert, or other finger food; O-Z, please bring something to drink.

4. 2005 Flower Sales Committee.  It’s time to start planning for the 2005 Flower Sales!  Please plan to attend the meeting at St. Barnabas on Wednesday, November 3rd, at 7:00 PM.  There you will learn about the various positions, responsibilities, time commitments, etc and can find something that suits your schedule and interests.  The more people involved in this process means less work and responsibility to any one individual.  Please do what you can to make this fund raiser a success!
5. Scouting for Food.  On Saturday, November 13, we will meet at St Barnabas at 9:00 AM to distribute door hangers asking people to donate food.  This should take about an hour to complete.  On Saturday, November 20, we will meet at St. Barnabas at 9:00 AM to collect food.  This should take about an hour and a half to complete.  All collections go to SEAM's food bank.  Parents: We need your help to drive both days. 

Yours in Scouting, 

Jennifer Wahle, 
Troop Committee Secretary
The mission of Boy Scout Troop 243 is to prepare young men to make ethical choices based on the values in the Scout Oath and Law and to develop skilled leaders who encourage others to do the same.


